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IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE

JULY 8, 2002

Docket No. M-00900239

MICHAEL P SHARRY

SENIOR MANAGER REGULATORY & PUBLIC AFFAIRS

COMMONWEEALTH TELEPHONE COMPANY

100 CTE DRIVE

DALLAS PA 18612-9774

Re: Commonwealth Telephone Company.


      Supplement No. 74 to Tariff Telephone-Pa. P.U.C. No. 23

Dear Mr. Sharry:


On June 11, 2002, Commonwealth Telephone Company, (Company) filed Supplement No. 74 to Tariff Telephone-PA P.U.C. No. 23 to become effective July 1, 2002 in compliance with Commission Order entered May 31, 2002 at Docket No. M-00900239, in order to increase the Telecommunications Relay Service surcharge per month from $0.06 to $0.07 for residential access lines and from $0.12 to $0.15 for business access lines.

Commission Staff has reviewed the filing and further investigation does not appear to be warranted at this time.  Therefore, proposed tariff Supplement No. 74 to Tariff Telephone-Pa. P.U.C. No. 23 was permitted to become effective July 1, 2002, and the Secretary’s Bureau will mark this case closed.


However, this approval does not constitute a determination that the tariff is just, lawful and reasonable; rather, this is a determination that suspension or further investigation does not appear to be warranted at this time.  Furthermore, our approval is without prejudice to any formal complaints timely filed against this filing.


If you are dissatisfied with the resolution of this matter, you may, as set forth in 52 Pa. Code §5.44, file a petition with the Commission within 10 days of the date of this letter.


If you have any questions in this matter, please contact Ms. Grace House of the Telecommunications Group in the Bureau of Fixed Utility Services at (717) 783-6174.









Sincerely,

James J. McNulty









Secretary

cc:  Kerry Klinefelter, FUS

       Janet Patrick, Secretary’s Bureau

